
STEWARDSHIP: A DISCIPLE'S RESPONSE 
This weekend, we conclude our annual "Stewardship week-
ends".  This is usually held during the autumn months to 
serve as a point of call to all of us as stewards and disci-
ples.  I was reflecting back to my early priesthood.  Shortly 
a,er I was ordained, the US Conference of Catholic Bishops 
wrote a Pastoral Le/er entitled, "Stewardship: a Disciple's 
Response".  It served to bring this Biblical and traditional 
way of Catholic living to the forefront of our American 
Church and its people.  I thought it would be helpful to 
share some of the thoughts of our Bishops nearly 30 years 
ago, 
One question which was asked was, "What is a Christian stew-
ard?"  The answer, "In a special way, the Blessed Virgin is the 
model of Christian discipleship and of the practice of Christian 
stewardship as it is understood by the Church.  A Christian disci-
ple is one who responds to Christ's call, follows Jesus, and shapes 
his or her life in imitation of Christ's.  A Christian steward is one 
who receives God's gi,s gratefully, cherishes and tends them in a 
responsible and accountable manner, shares them in justice and 
love with others, and returns them with increase to the Lord."  As 
we can see, the Blessed Virgin Mary is the model of both disciple-
ship and stewardship for us. 
Stewardship begins with recognition of God's gi,s, as true 
gi,.  The opening of one's eyes to how precious a gi, life really is-
-and that is not easy, in view of our tendency to take the gi, for 
granted.  "  In the classic play "Our Town", Emily says, "Do any 

human beings ever realize life while they live it!--every, every mi-
nute."  The Stage Manager replies, "No, the saints and poets, may-
be--they do some."   We , as individuals baptized into the life of 
Christ, we are given stewardship of God's creation, This cooper-
ates with Jesus' act of redemption, reconciling all things in him-
self and making peace by the blood of his cross.  Jesus then 
"hands over the kingdom to His God and Father" (1Cor 15:24). 
Stewardship is not limited to the gi, of creation.  It is also a sense 
of Stewardship of the Church.  Stewardship in a church se/ing 
means cherishing and fostering the gi,s of all, while using one's 
own gi,s to serve the community of faith.  All members of the 
Church have their own roles to play in carrying out its mis-
sion.  As the document points out, " (1) Parents--who nurture 
their children in the light of faith, (2) Parishioners, who work in 
concrete ways to make their parishes true communities of faith 
and vibrant sources of service to the larger community, and (3) All 
Catholics, who give generous support--time, money, prayers and 
personal service according to their circumstances--to parish and 
diocesan programs and to the universal Church." 
Christian stewards respond in a particular way to the call to be a 
disciple.  Stewardship has the power to shape and mold our un-
derstanding of our lives and the way in which we live.  Jesus' dis-
ciples and Christian stewards recognize God as the origin of life, 
giver of freedom, and source of all things.   We are grateful for the 
gi,s we have received and are eager to use them to show our love 
for God and for one another.  We look to the life and teaching of 
Jesus for guidance in living as Christian stewards. 
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Parish Office Hours  
Monday thru Thursday: 8:30 AM to 8 PM 

Friday: 8:30 AM to 3 PM 
Closed each day from noon to 1 PM 

The church is open during all office hours. 
Mass Schedule 

Monday through Friday: 9 AM* 
Saturday: 5 PM* 

Sunday: 7:00, 8:30,10:30 AM, 12:15 & 5 PM 
* indicates live streamed 

Confessions 
Saturday 3:30 PM - 4:45 PM in the chapel 

Fr. Chris’ Catholic Cultural Corner 



Praise the Lord, my soul! (Ps 146) 

Gi&s of the Spirit is located in our Gath-
ering Space. They sells candles, bibles, rosar-
ies and many other religious items and gi,s.  
2022 Missals and some Christmas items 
are in. They are open: 
Saturday before the 5 PM Mass 
Sunday on the 1st and 3rd Sundays from 
9:30-11:45 AM. Here are two items that are 
preorder only. Orders taken through Nov. 21. 
Check our website or scan this to order: 
See the hat sample in the gi, store. 

Christian Formation 

Our nursery is now open for children 
up to the age of 3 during the 8:30 AM 
and 10:30 AM Masses on Sunday.  No 
signup needed; Drop in registration 

only.  

Library/Resource Center will have resources to fol-
low along with the parish Saint journey. They are open: 
Sundays from 8 AM—Noon 
Monday and Tuesday from 10 AM—11:30 AM 
Contact soclibrary@spiritofchrist.org for more info. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
is available in the chapel   
Mon-Thur. 9:30 am - noon. 
Fridays 9:30 am - 3:00 pm. (In the event 
of a funeral in the chapel, Adoration will 
be in the Church.) 

The next saint featured is: 
St. Anthony of Padua 
The links are on our website 
spiritofchrist.org or 
scan this: 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Fiesta‼ 
Saturday, December 11, 2021 
A,er the 5 PM Mass in the Spirit Center 
Tickets for this catered event will be 
available soon. 

Did you miss the Liturgy Ministry Fair?  
It's not too late to sign up to be a Reader, Extraordi-
nary Minister of Holy Communion, Altar Serv-
er,  Usher, Greeter. Contact Jane/e in the church 
office or email: jane/e@spiritofchrist.org 

If you know of any Spirit of Christ parishioners 
who need help with food for Thanksgiving, then 
please contact Silvia 5intana in the parish 
office at 303-422-9173, no later than November 
18th. 

The Great Adventure Bible Studies (GABS) will be 
offering Winter 2022 bible study classes throughout the 
week.  GABS registration form and payment process is on 
our website,  h/ps://spiritofchrist.org/ , along with links to 
class descriptions and class schedules.  If you are unable to 
use the online registration form and cannot find a friend/
relative to assist you, then please call the Spirit of Christ 
office at (303)422-9137 or email us at  
greatadventure@spiritofchrist.org with your name and 
phone number so someone from the Great Adventure Staff 
can contact and assist you. Some things to consider before 
registering: There are no longer social distancing re-
strictions in the classroom, but you can still social distance 
if you want to.  There will be NO REFUNDS if the class is 
cancelled due to increased social distancing restrictions; 
your fee only covers the cost of the materials.   Students 
will have access to online videos to use with their 
books.  Registration closes Monday December 
20th.  Thank you for your patience and support as we con-
tinue by providing a Winter bible study.  



(Please note:  These are subject to change) 
 

Saturday, November 6 
    5:00 PM The People of SOC   
Sunday, November 7 
    7:00 AM       Lawrence Booco +  
      8:30 AM    Joe Brunner +  
     10:30 AM John McCaffrey +  
  12:15 PM      Florence Wiegand +  

     5:00 PM        Leroy Cessar +  
Monday, November 8             

  9:00 AM        Alfons & Ann Meyer ++  
Tuesday 
   9:00 AM      Maria Anna Ribera +  
Wednesday 
   9:00 AM Arthur Vaughn +  
                                  Mauricio & Maxine Ribera++  
Thursday 
   9:00 AM  Tom Callahan +  
Friday    
   9:00 AM Fran Farrell +  
                                 + indicates deceased 

Please Pray for Those Who Have Died 
 

Carlyne White, mother of Vicki and Steve Pilkington 
 
 
Funerals here at SOC are listed on our website: 
spiritofchrist.org under Schedules/funerals 

Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Put yourself in Jesus’ place here. He’s just spoken out against 
the big shots, how they love to be recognized in public, and get 
the best seats in restaurants. He even says they “devour the 
houses of widows,” and in the very next scene we see this hap-
pen in real time. 

Seated in the Temple near the Treasury, Jesus has the perfect 
view of what people are contributing to the upkeep of the Tem-
ple and its ministries to the poor. Can you imagine? Thank God 
for online giving, huh? 

Before we meet her, we need to say a word about widows here. 
The scholar John Pilch tells us that in Hebrew society, the word 
for “widow” was “one who keeps silence.” Without a husband or 
sons to speak up for her, the widow----who was excluded from 
inheriting from her deceased husband---was at the mercy of the 
religious officials. That was, a,er all, the very point of the Treas-
ury collections. The money collected was to be disbursed to 
those in the community who were poor. 

But was it? Jesus seems to be lambasting the scribes, whose use 
of the monies went to their long robes and fancy banquets, 
while this poor widow fulfilled her tithing observance by giving 
everything she had. 

Is it possible that there may be another layer underneath the 
story of the shocking generosity of this woman? Another inter-
pretation might suggest that Jesus, while inspired that she gave 
everything she had, was outraged that the scribes, whose man-
date it was to care for the “widow, the fatherless, the stranger in 
the land” ((Ps.146:9), sat comfortably in their seats of honor and 
let her? 

Who are the humble servants who care for those without safety 
nets in our own world? 

Kathy McGovern ©2021 www.thestoryandyou.com  

Thirty-Second  Sunday in Ordinary Time—Nov. 7 
First Reading: First Kings 17: 10-16 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalms 146: 7, 8-9, 9-10 (1b) 
Second Reading: Hebrews 9: 24-28 
Gospel: Mark 12: 38-44  
 
Thirty-Third  Sunday in Ordinary Time—Nov. 14 
First Reading: Daniel 12: 1-3 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalms 16: 5, 8, 9-10, 11 (1) 
Second Reading: Hebrews 10: 11-14, 18 
Gospel: Mark 13: 24-32  

LITURGY 

Our Prayer List for the Sick and the Military are 
both online at www.spiritofchrist.org. under Prayer Inten-
tions and on the altar for the priest’s intentions. Contact 
the office for additions. 

New Server Training: If you are at least 10 years old 
and have received the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirma-
tion and First Communion and would 
like to serve at the weekend Masses 
please come to a training: 
Tuesday Nov. 9, 4:00 pm 
OR  
Thursday Nov. 18, 5:00 pm 
For more information contact Sara 
Fuentes: 
 sfuentess@comcast.net 
or call  303.523.5754 



COMMUNITY Table 
The “Table” serves northern Jefferson County. Be-
yond food, we offer programs to stabilize lives and 
provide a hand up. Please continue to support our ef-
forts by dropping food off in the box in the Gathering 
Space during office hours or before Mass. 
 

 

 

 

Thank you SOC for your continued support.  
Items Most Needed: Canned fruit (pears, apple sauce, 
pineapple, fruit cocktail), peanut butter, pinto beans, 
cold cereal, spaghetti and pasta, baking items (flour, 
sugar, cake mix), personal care items (soap, body 
wash, shampoo) 

   OUTREACH - Your Stewardship (time, talent, treasure) In Action 

           STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR TITHE 
Your Tithing continues to enable Spirit of Christ to be 
Stewards by supporting so many and varied ways we can 
bring the Gospel to our community and the world. The 
following organizations have received grant money from 
Spirit of Christ: 
Inner City Health Center  
                                   innercityhealth.org    303-296-1767 
-Inner City Health Center is a Christ Centered healthcare 
home for underserved individuals where consistent, high 
quality treatment is provided in an atmosphere of genu-
ine respect. We express our love for Jesus Christ and our 
compassion for those in need through deep concern for 
their physical, emotional, and spiritual Well-being. Funds 
will help dental patients who are new patients and/or 
emergency walk-ins and who cannot afford to pay the full 
fee for the emergency visit or new patient exam. 

Habitat for Humanity of Metro Denver is looking for 
volunteers to help make an impact in building and pre-
serving affordable homes for low-income families.  Habi-
tat has volunteer openings on new construction, home 
repair, the production shop and in their ReStores.  No ex-
perience is required; volunteers are led by Habitat’s con-
struction team.  Minimum age is 16 on the construction 
site and 14 in the production shop.  To view openings and 
sign-up for volunteer days, click on the volunteer tab on 
Habitat’s wesite.  www.habitatmetrodenver.org   ReStores 
are half day shi,s, all other volunteer opportunities are 
full days. More info or to schedule a group, please contact 
Rita Mohler, Faith Relations Manager for Habitat Metro 
Denver.  rmohler@habitatmetrodenver.org  303-597-1681. 

Join us‼! 
On November 7th, Hands of the Carpenter (Hands), a 
faith-based nonprofit organization that uniquely serves 
working single moms by addressing the o,en-overlooked 
issue of transportation, will be celebrating a mom who will 
be receiving a car at a very low cost as part of their pro-
gram. SOC has been supporting Hands financially for 
many years and the support SOC provides to Hands for 
them to be able to repair, maintain, and place the vehicles 
is only possible because of your tithe. Please join us in 
congratulating this hardworking mom and celebrate your 
stewardship. Refreshments will be served November 7th, 
1:30 pm (right a,er 12:15 Mass), by the parking lot on the 
west side of the St. Francis Chapel. 

Help with Homeless Ministry - Information Meeting 
Nov. 7 at 5 pm. You are invited to learn about joining us in 
feeding the homeless this winter during severe weather 
events.  Volunteers from Spirit of Christ, St. Joan of Arc, 
and Cornerstone Church of God will provide the evening 
meal for 65 homeless guests who are sheltering in three 
local motels on severe weather nights.  In partnership with 
Severe Weather Shelter Network, we are responsible for 10 
weeks from October through April.  We need many groups 
and individuals to help with this. 
Please come to the information meeting at Cornerstone 
Church of God, Sunday, November 7, at 5 pm. 
Come in the front door on the corner of 57th and Yarrow 
and go downstairs to the right.  They have a full kitchen 
available, but most volunteers find it easier to prepare 
food at home.  We can talk about all the details and an-
swer your questions.  For more information, please contact 
Diane Hildebrand, 360-903-2891 (leave a message),  
hildebranddiane@yahoo.com. 

Fair Trade means the people who produced the product 
you are buying have been paid a livable wage.  It means 
they are not exploited in the process of production or any 
other way. 
Fair Trade products will be available for sale a,er the 5:00 
Mass on November 27th, and 
a,er the Sunday Masses on No-
vember 28th, (except the 5:00 
Mass.)  If you wish to pay by 
credit card or have your order 
ready for pick up, please  order 
online by Thursday, November 
11th.  Thank you for your sup-
port. 



Love & Unity (AA Group)   Meets each Tuesday from 
7:30-9 PM in room 103-104.  AA@spiritofchrist.org for 
more info. 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS 
      Knight of the Month - Tom Ingram 

                   Family of the Month - David/Cindy Dudden 
               
Planning meeting 1st Thurs. each month  
Business meeting 2nd Thurs. each month  
Call Grand Knight, Jeff Adrian at 720-323-7124 or email 
gk@kofc12979.org.  

Youth Ministry 

Middle School students are invited to attend a one
-day retreat at Spirit of Christ on November 13!    
The retreat is called "Made Known" and is on 
Sainthood!  Cost is $50!  You can 
sign up here: 
 
 
 
Follow us on social media: 
Instagram:  @SOCYouthGroups 
Face-
book:  @SpiritofChristYouthMinistry 
YouTube:  @SpiritofChristYouthGroup 

Fellowship and Support Ministries 

ANAWIM Ministry Lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender 
and questioning support ministry for SOC members, fami-
lies and friends. Please contact Ralph at rreschkejr@q.com 
or 303-425-9995 for any questions. 

Feeling Anxious? Stressed Out? Overwhelmed? 
St. Raphael Counseling, part of Catholic Charities of Den-
ver, seeks to bring together the teachings of the Catholic 
Church and the very best in clinical care to diagnose and 
support during challenging times. We provide family, cou-
ple and individual counseling, in addition to a host of other 
services including psychological testing and school coun-
seling. We operate across the Front Range in ten locations 
and are a fully functioning psychological clinic addressing 
issues from addiction and anxiety to parenting and the 
pandemic. To learn more, visit ccdenver.org or  
call 720-377-1359.  

Have you or someone you know lost a child to 
miscarriage, stillbirth, or early infant loss? We 
would love to pray for you and support you in this diffi-
cult time. Please contact the Respect Life Ministry 
at: socrespectlife@gmail.com  

Al-Anon is a mutual support group of peers who share 
their experience in applying the Al-Anon principles to 
problems related to the effects of a problem drinker in 
their lives. Meetings are Mondays at 7pm in John XXIII. 
Newcomers are welcome to join us at 6:30 pm for an intro-
duction meeting. For more info: 

alanon@spiritofchrist.org  

The Divorce Ministry Phase I, Surviv-
ing Divorce: Hope and Healing for the Cath-
olic Family meets on Thursdays from  
6:30 - 8:30 PM.  

Young At Heart    
New Year's Eve Day, December 31, 
2021 YAH will be going by bus to Bally's 
Mardi Gras. Leave SOC parking lot at 10 
a.m. and return at 4 p.m. Cost is $15. 
Masks required. Make check to Erlinda 

Moscoso and place check in an envelope with her name on 
the front. Leave the envelope at the SOC office. Money 
needed before November 1. For more information: 303-422-
2065  

Father John Ignatius is coming to Magnificat Moms on 
November 10th (9:15-11:15 AM) to share with us his fa-
mous talk, “Raising Saints.” Childcare is provided. Please 
RSVP at socmagmoms.wixsite.com/socmagnificatmoms or 
text Mary at 317-340-6604.  

Come and pray with Mary, Star of Hope Prayer 
Group.  Thursday, November 11 at 4:00pm in the Chap-
el.  We will pray the Rosary, the Chaplet of Divine Mercy, 
honor Saint Martin of Tours, and pray intentionally for the 
sick.  

Fran's Rosary Makers will meet Monday, November 
8th, in the Spirit Center West from 1:30 - 3:30 pm.  Anyone 
wishing to learn how to make rosaries is welcome to join 
us.  You will find our members are very friendly and will-
ing to train new interested people.  See for yourself how 
creative and artistic our members are in making the hun-
dreds of rosaries that we send to needed parishes here in 
the US and around the world.  ATTENTION: The males in 
our rosary group are amazing with their creations as well. 
One could describe their rosaries as fantastic, unique and 
beautifully made.  Contact Joyce at 303-428-6030 if you 
have questions.  



Sacramental Information 
Sacrament of Confession: Sat. from 3:30- 4:45 PM,  
or by appointment   
Sacrament of Baptism: Parents wishing to have a 
child baptized call Deacon A.J. 303-867-9163. Please 
allow 4-6 months. 
Sacrament of Matrimony: Please allow 10-12 
months for preparation. Call the parish office. 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Please call 
the parish office if someone is ill or hospitalized and 
would like to be anointed, or if you would like to make 
arrangements to come into the office or to a daily 
Mass to receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the 
Sick.  
For sacramental emergencies outside parish of-
fice hours, please call the parish office and follow 
the message instructions to be forwarded to the 
appropriate person. 

Pastoral Staff / Email / Direct Phone Line 
Pastor:  Very Reverend  Christopher Renner:             
               frchris@spiritofchrist.org 
Parochial Vicar:  Father Adam Bradshaw 
                                fradam@spiritofchrist.org 
Deacons: Charlie Hahn,  Norm Ridder, Joe Nowak 3/-867-9178  
                  A.J. Misiti  303-867-9163. (Retired: Earl  Webster) 
Receptionists: Pam Ariniello pam@spiritofchrist.org    
                     Carla, Darlene, Becky and Mary Lu: 303-422-9173 
Business Administrator: George Ketchel   
                                        gketchel@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9167 

Facilities Manager: David Dudden   
                                          david@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9181  
Maintenance Staff: Ana, Jose 
Liturgist: Janette Fayhoe  janette@spiritofchrist.org 
Director of Music: Ron Marinelli  ron@spiritofchrist.org 
Christian Formation Associate:  Bev Smith  
                                          bsmith@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9172 
Pastoral Assistant: Deacon A.J. Misiti  
                                 deaconAJ@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9163 
Outreach/Stewardship: Silvia Quintana  
                                         silvia@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9164 
Youth Minister: Krissy Jensen  
                                         krissy@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9175 
Evangelization: Richard Deanda   
                                        richard@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9171 
Children’s RE and Sacramental prep: Jolene Stolz  
                                          Jolene@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9166 
Small Church Communities and Welcome:  Susan Levesque  
                                           susan@spiritofchrist.org  303-867-9165 
I.T. Support and Communications:  Patti Hayes  
                                          phayes@spiritofchrist.org 303-867-9179 
Audio Visual Ministry:  Greg Splitt  gsplitt@spiritofchrist.org 

Bulletin considerations should be sent to 
phayes@spiritofchrist.org. Submissions are due 
Monday at 9 AM with the exception of holidays 
and then they are due ten days before. Thank you! 
Please let me know any of your bulletin needs. 

New Parishioners: 
James & Elyse Ancono 

Rea Arceo 
Luke Arenas 

Kara Cascio-Marianna 
Richard & Rae Lynn Cerrone 
Shannan Garrison & Family 

David & Peg Gunderson 
Charlie Halsell & Family 

Interested in our Parish? 
 If you are new to our parish, (or have been here awhile) 
please stop by the welcome table a,er Mass or visit 
spiritofchrist.org to register and to find information about 
our amazing parish. 

Memorial Mass for Miscarriage, Stillbirth, and  
Infant Loss is November 12, 2021 at 7:00 pm 
Saint Thomas More Catholic Church 
8035 S. Vebec St., 
Centennial, CO 80112 
The loss of a child, no ma/er how briefly with us, leaves an 
ache in our hearts. This Mass will be offered for all families 
who have experienced the loss of an infant whether by mis-
carriage, stillbirth or early infant death. A reception will 
follow Mass. RSVP Encouraged  
h/ps://archden.org/memorialmass/ 
For more information contact Deacon Dave Simonton at 
deacondavids@s/homasmore.org 

PuIing Your Assets to Work for the Lord  
Put your life-long, hard earned assets to work for the 
Lord.  A planned gi, to the Lord acknowledges that we are 
simply stewards of all that God has provided.  We are 
managers of His blessings upon us.  What be/er way to 
leave your legacy than in the love of Jesus Christ.  If you 
would like to leave the Church in your will or to learn 
more how The Catholic Foundation can serve you, please 
give Deacon Steve, Lisa or Joshua a call at 303-468-9885. 


